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Research Analysis 

 

Engrossed SB63 removes a requirement that a state employee who receives severance benefits as 

part of a reduction-in-force, and is re-employed by the same agency within one year of 

separation, must repay part of those benefits. 

 

Prepared By: Sean Webster 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 63 in its current form, eliminates certain requirements for employees to repay certain 

severance benefits to an agency employer, when such employee within a certain period is 

reemployed with the same agency after being subjected to a reduction-in-force.  Historical data 

suggests the instances of application of this provision are not expected to be frequent.  For this 

reason officials for the Office of Management and Enterprise Services (OMES) anticipate a 

minimal impact on the state as a result of the provisions of SB 63 in its current form 

 

Prepared By: John McPhetridge 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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